MINUTES OF THE NINTH MEETING OF THE MONETARY POLICY COMMITTEE (MPC) HELD ON 12 APRIL 2001, AT THE RESERVE BANK OF MALAWI, IN LILONGWE.

1.0 INTRODUCTION 

The ninth meeting of the MPC was held on 12th April, 2001 at the Reserve Bank of Malawi. 

Present: 

Dr E.E. Ngalande, Governor and Chairman
Dr Bingu wa Mutharika, Deputy Governor
Mr C.S.R. Chuka, GM – Economic Services
Mr E.J. Kambalame, GM – Operations
Mr R.P. Dzanjalimodzi, Secretary to the Treasury
Dr M.M. Mkwezalamba, PS (Economic Affairs) – Treasury
Dr H.L. Ng’ombe, PS – National Economic Council 

In attendance: 

Deputy General Manager, Blantyre Branch
Director, Financial Market Operations
Director, International Operations
Director, Internal Finance
Director, Bank Supervision
Director, Research and Statistics, (Secretary)

2.0 PURPOSE OF THE MEETING 

The meeting was convened to review monetary developments up to end March, 2001 and to decide on the stance of monetary policy. 

3.0 PROCEEDINGS OF THE MEETING 

Monetary Developments .
3.1 The Committee noted that the March, 2001 targets were:

Monetary Survey
Net Foreign Assets K13.1 billion
Net Domestic Credit K4.8 billion
Net Credit to Government -K2.2 billion
Money Supply growth 15.7 percent
Monetary Authorities Accounts
Reserve Money K6.3 billion
Net foreign Assets K9.9 billon
Net Credit to Government K2.2 billion

3.2 The Committee was informed that, monetary survey developments as at end February indicated that:

· Net foreign assets at K17.9 billion had surpassed the March target by K4.8 billion. 

· Net domestic credit at K1.3 billion was below the March program target repayment of K4.8 billion. 

· Net credit to government showed a net repayment to the banking system of K3.7 billion versus a program target repayment of K2.2 billion. 

· Money supply growth at 35.1 percent was 19.5 percent above the March program target due mainly from developments in net foreign assets. 


3.3 The Committee was informed that Monetary Authorities Accounts as at end 
March, were as follows:

· Reserve money at K6,089.4 million was K222.6 million below the end March
target and well within the average quarterly target of K6,370.0 million. 

· Net foreign assets exceeded the March target by K5.8 billion. 

· Net credit to government recorded net repayment to the Reserve Bank of K5.8
billion versus a program target of K2.2 billion i.e. an overperformance of K3.6
billion.
 

3.4 The Committee observed that taking the March targets into consideration, the
economy had performed satisfactorily.

Developments in the Foreign Exchange Market 

3.5 The Committee observed that gross official reserves closed the first quarter at 4.89 months of import cover up from 4.0 months of the beginning of the quarter. This was due to receipt of scheduled donor inflows coupled with lower than expected sales to authorised dealer banks (ADB’s). 

3.6 Expectations are that reserves will grow to 5.6 months of import cover by the end of the second quarter due to purchases of tobacco dollars. 

· Sales of forex to the ADB’s had declined by 7 percent when compared to the last quarter while purchases were down by 9.8 percent over the same period. 

· FCDA balances continued their downward trend moving from USD 45 million at the start of January to USD 39.1 million at the end of March. 

· The Malawi Kwacha had continued making gains against the US dollar and the general expectation was for a continuation of the appreciation of the Kwacha against that currency. 


3.7 Given the above developments the Committee resolved that the right action to take for the near term was to sell dollars instead of buying. 

Developments in the Treasury Bill Market.
3.8 The Committee noted that: 

· The outturn of reserve money at 30th March was as follows:
Actual: K6,089.4 million
Target: K6,316.0 million 
· To ensure the attainment of the March target, open market operations had been intensified to such an extent that upward pressure on Treasury Bill yields had become apparent. 
· As at 2nd April, reserve money had moved up to K6,515.2 million versus a target of K7,321 million. 

3.9 The Committee was however, informed that future developments on yields would depend on : 

· Tobacco market developments; and 

· Government demand for credit. 

There was, however, going to be a slight reduction in the Treasury Bill yield due to revenues from tobacco inflows. The major problem was whether there was sufficient room in the government budget for redemptions.

3.10 The Committee was informed that there indeed was about K1.2 billion available which could be used to redeem Treasury Bills between then and June, 2001. 

4.0 RESOLUTION. 

After taking the above developments into account, the Committee resolved maintain the current policy stance. 

5.0 DATE OF NEXT MEETING 

The Committee adjourned at 14.20 hours and agreed to convene on 10th May, 2001 
